Queensland News.

Lyn and I visited Canberra and Sydney for a fortnight - one for family in the former and Lyn for family in Sydney.

Whilst in Canberra we had hoped to visit Ron & hazel Morris, Fred & Erika Bagley, Sunny Daniels and Joan Fenwick but couldn't fit the visits in. However did manage to ring each of them and report that they each have varied and different problems but overall they are managing pretty well under the circumstances of growing old. Whilst in Sydney I managed to have lunch one day with Alan Luby at the Dee Why R.S.L. Alan arrived in his almost new motor scooter and despite his recent operation and his recent loss of Edith, is adjusting to his new life very well. In my book Alan has won his M.M. (memorable man). He is still very much with all that is going on with N.S.W. members and their families - and more!

Since then Lyn & I have had Gordon and Joan Stanley, and George and Margo Shiels for morning tea. Despite a serious operation Gordon has come through pretty well and still keeps busy at home. They are looking forward to having a family Christmas. The Shiels have three daughters and their families living in or near Brisbane, so they spent a week with each, besides fitting in their visit to us. They would return to Bowen to cope with their heavy mango crop.

I had an exchange of news with Tony Adams this morning. Apparently he has just written to you. Iris has had a bad time but is home again now. She has her good days and bad days. They're both 86 and as always he is determined to keep her out of a nursing home for as long as he can.

Last night I spoke to Sheila Conley, they are both well and still very active with their lawn bowling. I've not yet had the chance to speak to him on the matter of life memberships.

We wish all our mates, families and friends traditional Seasons Greetings and good health hopes for 2005.

Ron Archer & Lyn.
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